Minutes of the NC CPS Training Committee Meeting
September 25, 2007

NC Child Passenger Safety Training Committee

Meeting Minutes

September 25, 2007

Members present:  Betty Johnsey, Bill Hall, Linda Wiandt, Kathy Mellown, Robin Deal, Amy Krise, Ryan Jackson, Kevin Hennelly, Kelly Ransdell, Mark Dillingham, Vickie Whitlatch, Myron Waddell, Cecilia Saloni
Others Present:  Renae Harris

Members Not Present:  David Poythress, Stacey Graves

Meeting called to order by Chair Johnsey at 10:19 am

Minutes

Reviewed minutes; corrections made; revisions approved.

Motion to approve made by Linda; seconded by Robin
New Committee Membership:

All nominees have been notified and have agreed to join the committee.  They will join in the October meeting.

As of Oct. 1st,  Renae will replace Angie on the committee.

Executive Committee Nominations:

Chair Elect:

Betty named eligible nominees

Chair elect nominees: Ryan & Myron

Amy moved to close nominations for Chair Elect.  
Secretary:

Betty named eligible nominees

Secretary nominees: Amy, Claudia


Robin moved to close nominations for Secretary

Committee submitted votes for both positions.

Committee elected the following:

Chair Elect: Ryan Jackson, Secretary: Amy Krise
2008 Conference Update-March 12th & 13th, 2007
Website registration goes live in October.
Claudia is working on award nomination form and speaker registration form.

One confirmation on sponsorship: GHSP will provide shirts for staff, bags for registration, 2 items for the bag, award cost, conference program/booklet.  Jay-Jay and Lori, Allen or Tonya are confirmed from Worldwide.

Sponsorship/Donations:
Sponsorship packets have been mailed to the Safe Kids List, Buckle Up List, Danger Rangers, Sam’s, Cosco, and State Farm, Union County, Mecklenburg Co., El Pueblo will donate informational item.
Any sponsor items or amounts need to be finalized by mid-January. Items need to be delivered early March in order to organize storage and transport. Committee members will stuff bags at conference.  

For signage purposes, those talking w/ sponsors need to remind them to submit high res. Logos to help w/ printing.

Sessions: 
Bill had put together a list of potential workshops. The actual list is not complete. A manufacturer is being sought for a session.  There are funds available from Char/Meck and Safe Kids Worldwide that will be used in developing a session regarding laws at the conference.  A Special Needs Session may be put together as well.  Amy reminded everyone of the deadline for speakers and nominations.  

Bill brought up CEUs for the Conference. 

Question brought up regarding the verification of CEUs and/or pre-approval of CEU credits for the workshops.  He also mentioned the purchase of a stamp used to stamp the value of a workshop for CEUs inside the participant’s booklet.  The stamp will be able to be used again next year or for future classes.
Logistics:
Committee registration will be waved. Room and food not provided during conference will be at the responsibility of the committee attendee. This will remain unless we receive more sponsorship.

The sub-committee will have additional follow-up information at the next meeting.

Curriculum: 

Certification Course- Those who have discussed the course with Bill have basically stated that they are OK with the course.  Most instructors have been combining the hands-on activities to save time. Bill reminded everyone of the request from the CPS Board Curriculum Committee to provide feedback on the Certification Course. Bill states that they can not change what they do not know about. Use the form provided in the email sent to instructors.
Update/Refresher: No plans for a standardized Update/Refresher.

Renewal:  Hopefully this curriculum will be available in 2008.

Basic Awareness: NHTSA has curriculums for the OPRN, OPKids, OPLE etc..

Questions presented to instructors who have lead/taught the new Cert. Curriculum as to length of class and general scheduling.  A general discussion of class size and logistics was started by Betty. A discussion of the open-book test format was started, with a emphasis on the benefit or disservice of that format.  Most of the committee instructors stated that students tend to shut out the material and the testing as soon as they hear that all tests/quizzes are open-book. A discussion was also started regarding students learning the material.  
NC Update/Refresher Curriculum:

Kelly asks for dates and locations to revise the NC Update/Refresher Curriculum.

Discussion of places and dates.  Room will be covered based on the agenda and travel time of participant. Some meals may be provided or reimbursed per diem. 

Curriculum Committee Members:  Bill, Kathy, Mark, Ryan, Renae, Vickie
Discussion of various possibilities including: 

1) Only Curriculum Committee meeting.  

2) The curriculum committee on first day and everyone meet the second day.

3) Everyone meet and complete in one to two days.

Bill motioned that the Curriculum Committee meet to revise the curriculum over one or two days, and then present the revision to the entire committee at the December meeting for approval. Kathy seconded the motion. Motion passed.
The Curriculum Committee met after the meeting to schedule their sub-committee meeting for curriculum revision.

FY ’08:
Funding:

GHSP has cut funding on Buckle Up seats. Scholarship money will be a lump sum for Special Needs Trainings. There is only enough money for 12 classes for next year, and less than that for partially funded.  Kelly is trying to save the funding for Safe Ride News and the Latch Manuals.  The funding is Tiered as 100%, 75%, 50% etc. decreasing per year.  NC missed last year’s 100%.  

Class Schedule:
Renae has been working on obtaining instructors for the remaining scheduled classes.  
Proper Usage Posters:
Poster has been updated to be more parent/community friendly. There are three versions. 1) A standard chart

2) A pocket card

3) A large poster.  They will be ready by mid to late Oct. and be available in November.
OTHER:
Special Needs Class:
October 11th & 12th in Asheville. The class is posted on website for participant registration.

Betty says farewell to the Committee and announces her retirement from her current occupation.   

Kelly and Bill presented recognition plaques to Betty and Linda.

Kathy addressed the Committee as new Chair. She stressed attendance (80%) and participation. She reminded members that milage is no longer provided. If you are unable to attend a meeting, please email Kathy so that the minutes can reflect excused/unexcused absences.

Kelly addressed the committee thanking them for their service and dedication.

Meeting Reminder: 
Next meeting will be: Tues, October 23, 2007 at OSFM 

The November meeting will be combined with the December meeting on December 4, 2007.

Meeting adjourned at 1:00 pm
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